Parental Questionnaire Feedback(Communication)
138 questionnaires were completed and returned (representing ** % of families in school).  Comments from parents fell broadly into seven main areas (general, T2P, Website, letters, short notice, email and social media).
	For each of the following statements, please indicate your opinion about the communication methods we currently use.

	
	1

strongly agree
	2

agree
	3

disagree
	4

strongly disagree
	5

don’t know

	I regularly use the school website to find out information. 
	21%

	56%
	19%
	4%
	-

	I know I can usually find the information I need from the newsletters (issued by school on coloured paper/via email).
	30%

	62%
	5%
	1%
	1%

	The T2P (text to parents) service is very useful.
	61%

	35%
	1%
	1%
	3%

	I prefer regular letters to keep me informed about school activities.
	26%

	48%
	20%
	2%
	4%

	The school should have more lines of communication.
	8%

	26%
	55%
	7%
	4%

	I think that the school communicates well with parents.
	28%

	54%
	13%
	1%
	3%


	It has been suggested that the school could make effective use of social media networking (Twitter, Facebook, etc) to improve communication.

	
	1

strongly agree
	2

agree
	3

disagree
	4

strongly disagree
	5

don’t know

	I regularly use Twitter and would welcome the school’s use of it.


	2%

	4%
	46%
	40%
	7%

	I regularly use Facebook and would welcome the school’s use of it.
	9%

	28%
	34%
	28%
	1%

	I rarely use Twitter, but would do so, should the school adopt it.
	4%

	18%
	39%
	31%
	7%

	I rarely use Facebook, but would do so, should the school adopt it.
	5%

	27%
	36%
	28%
	4%

	Increasing the number of ways Twiss Green communicates could lead to increased confusion.
	16%

	39%
	31%
	6%
	10%


Further comments/suggestions

General Comments

· As a first time parents I felt that the communication initially was poor.  There were a lot of issues that it was assumed we’d know already. Having settled in, I now understand that the information is available, but I didn’t feel that I was pointed in the right direction from day 1.

· Telling people things once, in one format is not enough.  People are busy. 

· Communication is good in some areas and weak in others.  It’s a mixed picture.

· One central point for all school information and notices would be a good idea – take any Twitter/Facebook feeds from this regular reminders of upcoming events via text – not last minute.
· The more avenues of communication the better; however, the communication ought to be exactly the same in each form and needs to be sent out earlier.

· Would prefer limited methods of communication – text/email as too many would cause confusion.

· It would be helpful to have one consistent form of communication with text reminders for ALL things ie things to benefit both parents and the school.

· Addition to parents section relating to requests/progress/actions for events they are managing.

· Communication in relation to the child’s day needs to be passed onto the extended services – After School Club so parent is always in the loop.

· I feel the school communicates well on general issues but maybe teachers could communicate better throughout the term on topics in class/progress etc.

· I think communication via website, newsletters and texts is enough.

· The school communication works well.  Facebook and Twitter is open to abuse.

· We are generally happy with the way school communicates.

· Communication has improved since T2P.

Texts (T2P)
· Sometimes too many texts throughout the course of the day.

· T2P is sometimes incorrect.

· The text service should be modified to allow second mobile.

· Helpful texts for parents as well as requests for money etc would make parents feel more valued and more motivated to contribute.

· Less (sic) text messages, maybe produce a weekly newsletter for an update or and email to read at leisure.

· Texting is great for sending reminders.

Website

· The website is very helpful but it would be a bonus of information was repeated in a letter when other commitments prevent you checking the website.

· Many people do not use the internet on a regular basis and miss lots of occasions because the school has only put the events on the website.  Letters sent home would be preferable.

· You can never have enough communication.  Being a working parent the more information in a timely manner really helps.

· Uncertain re eschool account – log on necessary as nothing on the dashboard.

Letters 

· We don’t always receive the written notices about school activities/requirements.

· I find communication via the blue bags most useful as I check this every night.  The texts are also useful.  
· Back to paper newsletters please!
Short notice

· Communication/letters can be late or give short notice to parents.

· A school calendar with events and times would also be good.

· It would be useful to have more notice of events, meetings etc that take place in the school day.  This would enable us to rearrange work commitments more easily eg Harvest event, Phonics meeting.

· I feel the school is trying hard to improve communication links, but still feel some events are detailed too late so feel rushed to organise for 3 children in school!

· Text, email and school website together provide sufficient channels of communication.  Quite often though the timing of some messages are a little late eg we often hear on a Friday about something that starts on the following Monday.  Some forms such as medicine administration are difficult to find on the website.

Email

· Could use email more.

· Would be happy to receive emails ref newsletters but currently don’t receive any.  Would be grateful if this could be changed.

· Use emails to communicate other information in addition to newsletter.

· Rather than lots of bits of paper in the book bags that can get lost I would prefer a weekly email with a summary of what we need to know and links to relevant pages on the website.

· Email is better way of receiving notifications and letters.

· Emails would also be a good way to communicate and less use of paper.

Social media

· I would not welcome the use of social media to communicate with school.  
· Sometimes I only get to know what is going on at school via Facebook which is fantastic but not a lot of people are on Facebook.  Maybe each year could set up a forum that each year has access to via Twiss Green website – this information could include social nights out, day to day activity etc.

· My views regarding Twitter and Facebook may just be personal as it isn’t something I’m naturally interested in as a person.

· Methods of social media communications are changing rapidly and not all parents will wish to adopt at the same rates eg instant messaging, instagram etc. Keep it to email and newsletters please.

· Please don’t use Twitter, it would not be appropriate channel – don’t mix social media with straight communication.

· I think Facebook and Twitter could be worrying as everyone a parent is friends with would see what would be posted.  Worries me that strangers could see info about my child at school!

· Twitter/Facebook are social media sites and good for marketing opportunities ie if you had room hire facilities in school. I don’t think this is a good way to inform parents on specific areas in school and the communication lines are already excellent.. don’t fix something that isn’t broken.
